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Honorable Alan M. Arakawa
Mayor, County of Maui

200 South High Street v OR TRANSMITTAL
Wailuku, Hawaii 96793 7/‘ // .

Mayor Date

For Transmittal to:

Honorable Stacy Crivello

Chair, Housing, Human Services and Transportation Committee
Maui County Council

200 South High Street

Wailuku, Hawaii 96793

Dear Chair Crivello:

SUBJECT: EXEMPTIONS FROM CERTAIN WASTEWATER ASSESSMENT
FEES FOR RESIDENTIAL WORKFORCE HOUSING UNITS
(HHT-31)

In response to your June 21, 2016 request for information regarding Wastewater
Assessment Fees currently charged in the County of Maui and the effect of exemptions we offer
the following:

1. Provide an itemized list of wastewater assessment fees as set forth on page 4 7 of
Appendix B - Fees, Rates, Assessments and Taxes of the Fiscal Year 2016 Budget,
collected for the last five years. Include the project name, amount of the fee, and
calculation of the fee.

Wastewater Assessment Fees are currently collected for new construction or alteration
projects that will have wastewater treated at either the Kihei or Wailuku-Kahului
Wastewater Reclamation Facilities (WWRF's). These fees are collected for individual
structures (not entire subdivisions) as their building permits are issued by the
Department of Public Works Development Services Administration (DSA). Iltemized lists
of fees paid in each assessment area were extracted from the KIVA Permit database
and are provided in Attachments “A” (Kihei WWRF) and "B" (Wailuku/Kahului WWRF)
for the time period of January 2011 through June 2016.
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2. Provide an itemized list of projects or development exempted from wastewater
assessment fees for the last five years. Include the project or development name,
amount of the fee waived, and calculation of the fee.

Attachment D” itemizes all projects which were exempt from paying assessment fees
from January 2011 thru June 2016.

3. Explain the impacts of exemptions from certain wastewater assessment fees for
residential workforce housing units on future development or upgrades to wastewater
treatment plants.

The purpose of wastewater assessment fees is to recover the construction cost of
expanding infrastructure in order to support future development. They represent a fair
share of the costs to provide the infrastructure required to develop a property.
Exempting entities from paying these fees adds burden to the County of Maui, the
Wastewater Reclamation Division and ultimately the sewer and recycled water
customers.

a. The County fronts the money for the expansion of a treatment facility or capacity
upgrades of the collection system. Repayment is contingent on having available
capacity. If increments of capacity are given to developers for free by exempting
them from fees, then a potential is created for not reaching full payback.

b. The Wastewater Reclamation Division operates on a special fund. Operating
funds are based solely on monies generated through sewer and reclaimed water
billings and assessment fees. If funds are not received via assessment fees then
future projects may (1) need to be postponed or cancelled, or (2) current user
rates (monthly sewer billings) may need to be raised to meet the deficit. This
creates a potential for system malfunctions/failure due to aging equipment/assets
or creates escalating financial burdens on all customers.

c. Sewer and recycled water customer payments account for the majority of the
sewer fund. Raising rates places the burden of paying for any exemption on
them instead of the Maui taxpayers. [f it is County Council’s desire to have Maui
County support affordable or workforce housing then the funds should come from
the taxpayers (general fund) and not on the rate payers. In that way the load is
spread equally on all of our citizens and not a greater percentage on the subset
of sewer/recycled water customers. Attachment “D” lists projects currently
planned with the potential for exempted fees.

Should you have any questions, please contact Michael Miyamoto at ext. 8229.
Sincerely, _
/étewart Stant, Direct
Department of Environmental Management

xc: Wastewater Reclamation Division

SS:sr (WW Assessment Fee Exemption Effects Crivello.docx)























































































